
CERRITOS COMMUNITY COLLEGE  
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY STANDARDS MEETING     

November 13, 2020  

   
PRESENT:  Patrick O'Donnell                            Cezar Montero 
   Javier Banuelos                               Marc Maruzzo 

   Erik Duane                                      Nick Real  
   Randy Diaz                                     Aemiro Beyene 

   Rebecca Pang                                 Michele Kingston 

 Jaimie Quiroz                                   
 

GUEST:  None 

ABSENT:  Andrew Maz, Michelle Stieber                               

1. CALL TO ORDER  

Patrick O’Donnell called the meeting to order at 9:04 am.  

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Michele Kingston made a motion to approve the Oct. 13, 2020 minutes and Erik Duane 
seconded it.  The minutes were approved with 2 abstentions. 

3. INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY STANDARDS DISCUSSION  

Patrick opened the meeting by asking Javier Banuelos to discuss the benefits of “JAMF 
for Macintosh” system with the committee members.  Javier gave an in depth 
demonstration and answered questions that committee members had.  A discussion 
took place.  Erik made a motion to approve the new standard for JAMF for all 
Macintosh devices and Javier 2nd it.  The motion passed. 

Patrick spoke to the committee members about the new Hewlett Packard desktop and 
All-In-One standard that are up for approval.  He mentioned that the hard drive is much 
faster on the Elitedesk 800 G6 and is approximately $20.00 more with a cost of $784.00 
per unit.   The committee discussed the changes and all questions were answered.  
Michele made a motion to approve the new standard and Erik 2nd it.  The new standard 
was approved.  Patrick continued to give the committee members information on the 
Elitedesk 800 G6 All-in-One for student lab environments.  He stated that it has been 
upgraded to an SSD with an additional cost of $130.00, coming in at $1,010.00 per unit.  
Michele made a motion to approve the new standard and Aemiro Beyene 2nd it.  The 
new standard was also approved.   

Patrick gave additional information on the laptop docking station topic.  He said that 
there is an option to have a monitor with the docking station.  He wanted to let the 
committee know that this is an option but both he and Javier do not think it would be a 
good idea for because the life of the monitor might not last as long as a standalone 
docking station.  He said, “We are looking for other options and/or recommendations.  
Michele made a motion to approve providing a docking station and monitor for Full-
Time Faculty and desktops to Confidential and Classified employees, docking stations 
and monitors for Managers would be an option.  Erik 2nd the motion and it was 
approved with 1 abstention. 



Patrick asked if there were any questions or comments.  Randy Diaz asked “why the Wi-
Fi is so hit/miss around campus?”   Patrick said that a survey was done earlier in the year 
and more Wi-Fi will be added, also, we will be upgrading Wi-Fi control per the I.T. Master 
Plan.  He is also open to hearing from Randy, Student Representative I.T. Standards, 
about student needs.  He then asked if there were any items from the floor.  There were 
none. 

4. NEXT MEETING  

The next scheduled IT Standards meeting December 11, 2020 at 9:00 am via Zoom 
conference.  

5. ADJOURNMENT  

The meeting adjourned at 10:02 am.  
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